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SECRETARY OF STATE ORAIL STATEMENT TO THE HOUSE - 2 JUNE 1981

With permission Mr Speaker I will make a statement on current

expenditure by Local Authorities in Wales in 1981/82.

My Department has analysed the local authorities budget plans for
1981/82 and these show that in aggregate planned current expenditure
will exceed the Government's target by about 2.2% or £21 million at

November 1980 prices.

Any current expenditure.excess is a matter of serious concern and I
have given very careful consideration to the need for corrective action.
In doing'so I have taken account first of the fact that in recent years
budgets have in aggregate over-stated the actual volume of current
expenditure by proportions not dissimilar from the presenf indicated
excess and secondly the considered view of the Welsh Local Authority

Associations that the Government's current expenditure target will

be met.

In view of these considerations and noting that in aggregate Welsh
local authorities have clearly made efforts to meet the Government's
current expenditure targets I have decided not to call for revised

budgets or to withhold grant at supplementary report stage this Autumn.

/In adopting




In adopting this course my determination to see that current
expenditure is kept at the level allowed for in the RSG Settlement

is in no way lessened, rather I am deferring judgement on the need to
withhold grant. If despite the Local Authority Associations views
there is an overspend this year, I will take action to reduce the total
amount of grant available by the amount of that excess. In so doing 1
would protect authorities who have made an appropriate contribution to

the necessary expenditure reductions.

This decision reflects my trust that Welsh local authorities will meet
our expenditure target. It is entirely up to them both individually

and collectively whether I will need to withhold grant at a later stage.

T have communicated this decision to the Welsh Consultative Council
on Local Government Finance. I have also told them that 1 shall be
consulting them in due course about the matters concerning the rating

system to which my rt hon Friend the Secretary of State for the

Envirdnment referred at the end of his statement this afternoon.




